THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, HELD A SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 30, 2010 AT 7:30 P.M. 

PRESENT:  Mr. Coffey, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Gahan, Mr. Zurschmiede and Mr. Gonder. Mr. Caesar and Mr. Messer were absent. 

OTHERS PRESENT: Mayor Doug England, City Clerk Marcey Wisman
Mr. Gonder called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and stated that the purpose was to discuss the annexation plan. 
COMMUNICATIONS-MAYOR:
Mayor England asked that they table the annexation ordinance tonight to give the administration time to work on increasing the police protection for that area. He explained that he has talked with the Sheriff and learned that this is a very high crime area and would like to hold off on this for another year.
Mr. McLaughlin moved to table ordinance X-10-01, Mr. Gahan second, the motion passed with a count of 5 ayes and 2 nays.

Mr. Coffey stated that he is not in favor of tabling this because he has been telling them from day one that there was not enough police to cover that particular area and he feels that this has been ramrodded on them from the very beginning.
Mayor England reviewed his memos regarding the salaries of the non-bargaining unit employees.
Mrs. Benedetti asked if he would agree that if this is passed there would be no pay raises, no new jobs created; when they freeze a budget they mean for it to be frozen all across the board.
Mayor England agreed. He explained items in his memo addressing the General Fund Deficit Reduction Plan. He discussed his letter to the CEO of Floyd Memorial Hospital asking them to take over the Ambulance Services. He explained that every citizen pays into 911, but all the money goes to the county and they are supposed to either cover all the cost of the 911 dispatch services or give the city their fair share to cover the cost of operating the City’s 911 dispatch department. 
COMMUNICATIONS-PUBLIC:
Paul Haub, FOP President stated that the Deputy Chief is responsible for their budgets and when it gets it put together he will take extra requests and put them out to the side and then they take those to Mrs. Garry. 
Pat Harrison, stated that she needs clarification on the fire house in the annexation area,
Bruce Webb asked when this was tabled to.
Mr. 
COMMUNICATIONS-CITY OFFICIALS:

INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:                           
    


R-10-31
Resolution of the Common Council of the City of New 

       
Messer        Albany, Indiana, Adopting a Fiscal Plan for the Annexation                                                         of Property Contiguous to the City of New Albany, Indiana
Mr. McLaughlin moved to table R-10-31, Mr. Coffey second, motion passed with a vote of 5 ayes and 2 nays.
G-10-19
An Ordinance Setting Salaries for the Year 2011 for Non-

Messer
      3rd
Bargaining Unit Employees
Mr. Zurschmiede made a motion for the third reading of G-10-19, Mr. Benedetti second, 
Mrs. Benedetti withdrew her second

Mr. Zurschmiede made a motion to amend G-10-19 to take out all the, Mrs. Benedetti second, all voted in favor.
Mr. Zurschmiede made a motion for the third reading of G-10-19, Mrs. Benedetti second, all voted in favor except for Mr. Price who voted no. all voted in favor except. Bill G-10-19 becomes Ordinance G-10-26

X-10-01:
An Ordinance of the Common Council of the City of New                    
Messer      3rd          Albany, Indiana, annexing certain territory to the City of                                              New Albany, Indiana, placing the same within the corporation                       boundaries thereof and making the same part of the City of New Albany.
Mr. Messer tabled this item. 
ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8.16 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

John Gonder, President



Mindy Milburn, Deputy City Clerk
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